MINUTES

Board of Directors’ Meeting

4th Division, PNR, NMRA

February 18, 2017
Attendees: Russ Segner, David Yadock, Ed Liesse, Peter Gulick, Paul Pellegrino, Jim Merriam, Mike Donnelly, Ed Ives, Bob Rorabaugh, Cliff Green, Jack Hamilton, Alex Brikoff, Bill Hupe, Bill Messecar
Supt. Russ Segner called the meeting to order at 10:30am
It was moved, seconded and passed (MSP) to accept the minutes of last meeting.
Officers’ reports 
Superintendent: Russ thanked Cliff Green for the newsletter reporting on activity in the modular groups and clinics around 4D. Russ reminded everyone on the BOD it is important to support and attend the PNR convention in Spokane this summer.
Treasurer: Treasurer Mike Donnelly submitted his report which was approved.
Office Manager: 
Ed reported current 4D membership as of January 2017 was 529. PNR membership has dropped below 1,600 one year after the National NMRA Convention in Portland in 2015.

Membership: Bob Rorabaugh reported he continues to contact new 4D members by phone to welcome them. Jack Hamilton suggested dividing 4D new members into local clinic areas to target them locally. Russ intends to thank the sustaining members in the Grab Iron.

Committee and Program Reports 

Hi-Railers: Last year membership grew by about 50%. There is a core group of four people who own modules which they used to attend the World’s Greatest Train Show (WGS). The group is outgrowing their trailer and wants a new 16’ trailer—which will cost in the range of $4,300 to $5,400. Total price would be $6,500 and the old trailer could be worth $1,500 as a trade-in. They will bring a proposal for a new trailer to the next BOD meeting.
4DNTRAK: Attended Pacific Science Center show (PSC) and WGS and will be at the Monroe show Feb. 25-26. The group added four new members last fall.
OmNiRail; Participated in PSC and will attend Monroe and Chehalis later in the spring. They will also be at 
WA Home School Convention. There is more room for modular group at the show with committed parking. Attendance is around 5,000. The group added five new members and one new family member last year.
HO Modular: Attending Monroe, and Tacoma Home Show and added three new members last year. They meet monthly at Mitzel’s in Kent and have a program.
Bremerton Northern: Bill Hupe reported that the BN is active. They haven’t grown recently. They will send a current newsletter to Cliff Green. Long time BN member Eric Rudolph passed away recently.
Clinic Updates: 30 people attended the Eastside clinic in Redmond and 10 attended the Burien clinic in January (and February) at the new location at Pacific NW Railroad archives building in Burien. The west side clinic in Kitsap County has trouble getting clinicians—8 attended on the 2nd Tuesday in February.
Old Business: Over 13,000 attended the Pacific Science Show—higher than last year. David Y is meeting with PSC staff next week to discuss the future of the PSC show. 
New business; Jack Hamilton submitted a written report on the “Make and Take” clinic (MAT) being held Saturday March 4 in Tacoma. Currently 18 people are signed up—the limit is 20. Discussion on holding another MAT clinic in the north end perhaps focusing on use of fast track jigs, cost would be about $15.

Jack also submitted a proposal for 4D to provide a travel budget of $1,700 this year to fly two qualified individuals to Alaska to evaluate layouts and members for achievement awards. Proposal was MSP.
Discussion on a spring meet in the 4th Division. Russ reported he was not able to find anyone to lead/host the meet in the Mt. Vernon area. He mentioned that he had contacted the Bellevue Sheraton Hotel where we had held such an event in the past and had a proposal from the hotel. Focus would be on layout construction techniques with two clinic tracks and a possible MAT clinic if there is interest.

It was moved, seconded and passed to authorize the 2017 4D spring meet with a budget of $2,000 at the Bellevue Sheraton. Tentative dinner speaker is Ron Perron of Sound Rails.
A 4D election is coming up this spring for three BOD positions (Assistant Superintendent and two Directors). Russ has asked JJ Johnson to chair a nominating committee. He will appoint a ballot committee.

Ed Ives requested the 4D develop an overall list of shows/events that could be attended by modular groups.
Russ discussed the need for a Marketing committee to encourage growth in membership. Ed Ives offered to lead this effort and was appointed by Russ to the position.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:10pm. The next meeting is Saturday April 29 at Mitzels Kent at 10:30am.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Messecar, Secretary

